
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-25-26 
Baltimore, MD  21244-1850 
 
State Demonstrations Group 
 
July 10, 2025 
 
Michelle Probert 
Director, Office of MaineCare Services 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services 
109 Capitol Street 
Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 
 
Dear Director Probert: 
 
The Centers for Medicare & Medicare Services (CMS) received Maine’s request to extend the 
state’s section 1115 demonstration entitled “Maine Substance Use Disorder Care Initiative” 
(Project Number 11-W-003381), on June 30, 2025. 
 
We have completed a review of your extension request in accordance with the 
Special Terms and Conditions (STCs) and have determined that the state’s extension request 
has met the requirements for a complete extension as specified under STC 8. The extension 
application will be posted on Medicaid.gov for a 30-day federal comment period 
at: https://www.medicaid.gov/medicaid/section-1115-demo/demonstration-and-waiver-list.  
 
If you have questions regarding the section 1115 demonstration application process, please 
contact your CMS project officer Wanda Boone-Massey, at Wanda.Boone-
Massey@cms.hhs.gov. 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Andrea J. Casart 
Director Division of Eligibility and Coverage 
Demonstrations 

 
 
cc: Gilson DaSilva, State Monitoring Lead, Medicaid and CHIP Operations Group 
 
 




